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We are very grateful to report that 
our recent fund-raising drive earned 
nearly $14,000 for our Building 
Fund!  THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR 
GENEROSITY! 
 

Adding these funds to the amount we have 

managed to save and the prior funds appro-

priated by the Town of Madison, we are de-

lighted to report that the Madison voters ap-

proved in March the remaining amount of 

money needed to accomplish this phase of 

our building project! That means that we will 

be able to lift up the building, move it over a 

few feet, put a new foundation under it, im-

prove the drainage, and add parking – THIS 

YEAR! 

 

We would like to thank the following donors 

who contributed to our special 2013 building 

fund drive: 

 

Laura M. Aibel - in memory of Roger Clayton 

Roger & Sandra Ames 

Harris & Jacqueline Barnard - in memory of Roger 

Clayton 

Harris & Jacqueline Barnard - in memory of Wilbur 

Meader 

Michael & Celeste Benoit 

Ron & Gloria Bridges - in memory of Roger Clayton 

Dieter & Birgit Brill  
Betty Harmon Bue - in memory of Roger Clayton 

Brooks Family Trust 

Nancy Carlson & Joe Ferreira 

Lawrence & Sandra Carr 

Jean L. Chester 

Olive Clayton - in memory of Wilbur Meader 

Olive Clayton - in memory of Gerald Ward 

Don & Shirley Colcord - in memory of Roger Clayton 

Don & Shirley Colcord - in memory of Gerald  Ward 

Sylvia Cullington - in memory of husband David 

Cullington & his parents Marion & Stanley Cullington 

Nancy Devine 

Shirley Dutton - in memory of Roger Clayton 

Charlotte Emmel 

Giuseppe Di Pietro “Pine Hill Trust” 

Anne & John Filson 

J. P. Goodwin 

Fred & Ruth Ham 

William & Constance Harmon 

Michael & Leslie Hathaway 

Jane Hoffman - in memory of Roger Clayton 

Eleanor Jenkins - in memory of and to honor Bertha B. 

Tracy and her father Pep Tracy 

Peter & Margaret Kelly 

Family of Ruth Clayton Lancaster - in memory of Rog-

er Clayton 

Steve & Carol Macie 

Alexander & Sunny Macmillan 

Vincent Mennella 

Steven & Dorothy Moore 

Robert & Jill Newton 

Patricia Nute 

Virginia & Herbert Oedel 



George & Mary Pacheco 

Arline Parker - in memory of Roger Clayton 

Drs. Ron & Janet Paret 

Isabel Pedulla 

Margaret & David Pendergast 

Robbin & Jay Rancourt 

Frank & Joyce Richardson 

Martha Risch 

Kathy Schumacher - in memory of Gerald Ward 

Fred Scruton - in memory of Roger Clayton 

Ruth Shackford - in memory of Gerald Ward 

Robert & Dorothea Silvestre 

Lyn Slanetz 

Bruno Smid 

Bin Tagliaferri 

Alyce B. Tregenza 

Gerald & Priscilla Ward - in memory of Wilbur Meader 

May & Steven Ward - in memory of Roger Clayton 

Ernest R. Washburn - in memory of Clarence Wash-

burn 

Lou Wells 

David & Ann Wilkins 

 

SPECIAL THANKS GO TO ROY BUBB  FOR DO-
NATING THE PROCEEDS OF HIS BOOKS, BOTH 
OF WHICH ARE AVAILABLE  AT THE MADISON 
HISTORICAL SOCIETY. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visions from a White Mountain Palette. The 

Life and Times of Charles Hunt, Madison’s 

White Mountain Painter -  $25  

Among the Giant Pines. The  Century-Old 

Summer Houses of Silver Lake - $20 

(plus $3.50 shipping) 

. . .REMEMBERING. . .  
 
REGRETFULLY, we have lost three of our 
Madison natives in the last three months, 
each served on the Fire Department, each 
close to the same age, and they will be 
dearly missed: 
 

ROGER CLAYTON, our 

beloved town historian, 

passed away November 

27th, 2013, shortly after 

we initiated our fund-

raising appeal. 

 

 

 

 

WILBUR MEADER, who 

will be remembered for 

his infectious smile, held 

many positions in Madison 

government, and passed 

away January 13, 2014. 

 

 

 

 

GERALD WARD, who 

worked for N.E.T. and 

could rehabilitate any-

thing with a small engine, 

passed away February 9, 

2014. 

 



OUR FIRST PROGRAM FOR 2014 will fea-
ture the SAP HOUSE MEADERY  

 MAY 15, 7 pm  
at the Madison Library Chick Room 

The Sap House Meadery is a small producer 

of premium, hand-crafted meads (honey 

wines). The Meadery was founded in 2010 by 

two young entrepreneurs, Ash Fischbein and 

Matt Trahan. Together they rejuvenated an 

old store front in downtown Center Ossipee, 

New Hampshire using many recycled materi-

als and sustainable methods. Sap House 

Meads use only time-tested traditional meth-

ods and procure ingredients from local farms 

and markets.  

 

History from THE MADISONIAN, The Year 

Book of Madison High School, 1935, a spe-

cial issue to observe the 300th anniversary of 

secondary education in the United States: 

 

“Before 1920 only a small per cent of the 

young people of high school age found it pos-

sible to attend high school. In 1918 only 11% 

went to high school. But as soon as Madi-

son’s high school was started the number 

steadily increased until this year there are 

forty local students. 

 

“In the spring of 1920 Mr. Nason offered the 

use of his ice cream parlor temporarily until 

a more convenient place might be provid-

ed...The soda fountain was used by the 

teachers as their desks and also to hold their 

supplied. The tables and chairs were used as 

desks by the pupils.” 

An article by one of the first students: 

 

“It is doubtful if there ever was a more joyful 

group of high school freshmen than the 

group which met one fall morning back in 

1920 as the entering class of what was to be-

come Madison High School...The teachers 

had to drive about four miles by horse and 

wagon. Our desks were the tables which are 

now used in the Town Hall. There were only 

one or two very small blackboards in the 

building which was known as Frank Nason’s 

telephone office. (We assume the ice-cream parlor, 

mentioned earlier was there, too.) 

 

“The first year was mostly study. After we 

had a change of teachers we moved into the 

rear of the Town Hall and other students 

joined the original nine until a real high 

school building was erected, and the school 

grew until we now have a credible institu-

tion.” 

 

 

 

 

 

“In the spring of 1921, since Mr. Nason need-

ed his ice cream parlor for business, the 

school moved to the Town Hall (now the Historical 

Society Building). At that time there was no kitch-

en in the building and the piazza extended 

entirely across the front of the hall. In the 

spring town meeting the citizens voted to 

build a kitchen, and Mr. Conner...held his 

classes in the kitchen, while Miss Quimby 

had hers in the main hall...There were twenty

-six pupils, fourteen of whom paid tuition. At 

this time the school board gradually as-

sumed the responsibility of the high school 

and the whole town of Madison assumed the 

expenses.” 
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